

## **Ladybridge Weekly News**

21st July 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

As a Stockport School who has engaged in CNE Poverty Proofing the Cost of the School Day we wish to

share with families that we are not expecting any presents at the end of term. We understand that the shops are full of gifts and cards but we have decided as a staff that we would prefer you not to buy gifts.

Well done Year 5 and 6, what a wonderful performance of the Wizard of Oz. We didn't know whether to laugh or cry, it was brilliant. We

were very proud of all of the children who took part.

Year 5 and 6 had a wonderful time on last week's residential in Dearne Valley. The children took part in a range of wonderful indoor and outdoor activities.

Activities such as: Kayaking, climbing, abseiling, archery and a whole host of interactive team building events. They had a time they won't soon forget. The pictures were amazing.

The year 6 leavers disco will take place in school on Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> July from 4.30 until 6.00 pm. The year 6 leavers assembly is on Friday 25<sup>th</sup> at 9.05. We wish the year 6s all the very best for their future at High School. We know that they will succeed

in every way, they are such a wonderful class.

A big thank you to you all this year for your unwavering support. We hope that you all have a lovely summer and we will look forward to seeing you all in September.



#### Fond farewells to some of our staff:

**Mrs Alam,** a well-liked, committed, caring and positive member of staff, we wish her every success as she leaves us to begin her teacher training.

**Mrs Law**, a kind and enthusiastic member of staff. Thank you for looking after our children, we wish you all the best for the future.

Best wishes

Mrs Hill and Mr Bolan-Ashworth

### **Diary Dates**

## New dates added this week are in red

- Tuesday 22<sup>nd</sup> July Year 6 Leavers Trip to Active Medlock
- Wednesday 23<sup>rd</sup> July Yr 5 & 6 trip to Stockport Air Raid Shelters
- Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> July Year 6 Leavers Disco
- Friday 25<sup>th</sup> July Last day of term
- Friday 25<sup>th</sup> July 9am Years 6 Leavers Assembly
- Monday 1<sup>st</sup> September 2025 School Inset Day
- Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September 2025 School Reopens



The class with the best attendance last week was Year 5 with 97%

Children will be given a treat for being on-time for school every day and for 97% - 100% attendance each week. Please ensure that children arrive at school before the bell goes at 8.55 each day.

Good attendance is vitally important for all children in order for them to make good progress. Please ensure that your child is in school on time every day

# **PE Kits**

PE kits are provided by school for all children from year 1 to 6, parents only need to provide pumps or trainers. Please complete the letter that was sent out last week so that we know whether you require a school PE kit. Please remember to wash the PE kit regularly, we will send them home each half term.

Year 4 will have swimming on Monday each week, all other classes from year 1 to 6 will have two lessons each week where PE kits are used.

The school website address is <a href="www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk">www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk</a>

The school twitter address is @LadybridgePS

The school phone number is 0161 428 5445

The school text number is 0161 850 1262

School uniform can be ordered from https://mcsstores.co.uk/ or https://myclothing.com/